
 

 

 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
Title:  Contract Award, Contract 2017-001 Courtesy Street Sidewalk Improvements 
From: Keith Pugh, Engineering Services Meeting Date:        May 15, 2017 

Public Hearing: N/A Advertising Date: 
Advertised By: 

April 4, 2017 and May 1, 2017 
Purchasing Division 

Attachments: 
 

Vicinity Map and Plan Sheet 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
City Council is asked to award a construction contract for Courtesy Road Sidewalk Improvements to ASJ 
WILSON CONSTRUCTION, LLC at the contract bid amount of $454,269.39. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The City of High Point is persuing this project in partnership with Thomas Built Buses. The improvements to 
Courtesy Road will include new sidewalk, new driveways, new/repaired curb and gutter, street resurfacing, new 
crosswalks and pavement markings. The project limits are from Prospect Street to Tryon Avenue. The timing of 
this project is critical in order to complete driveway improvments while the Thomas Built Buses plant is closed 
during July 4th week. These improvements will enhance vehicular and pedestrian safety through the corridor. 
 
The original bid opening was scheduled for April 27, 2017. We re-advertised due to receiving an insufficient 
number of bids. On May 10, 2017, we received bids with the following results: 
 
$454,269.39  ASJ WILSON CONSTRUCTION, LLC 
$518,177.50  YATES CONSTRUCTION COMPANY INC 
 
The contractor can begin work as soon as the contract documents are fully executed and the City issues a Notice 
to Proceed. The contractor will have 120 days to complete all contract work. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
Funds are available through the agreement with Thomas Built Buses, the Capital Funds for New Sidewalk 
Construction, and 2004 Intersection Improvement Bond Funds. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
The Engineering Services Department requests Council approval to award contract ENG2017-001 to ASJ 
WILSON CONSTRUCTION, LLC at the contract bid price of $454,269.39. 






